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The Public Accountants and Auditors Board (PAAB), Zimbabwe, was established by section 4 of the 

Public Accountants and Auditors Act, 1995 (as amended) (the Act).  Public accountants (public 

auditors) are defined in the Act as any person registered by the PAAB to provide public accountancy 

services (public audit services) to any person, including a public company or statutory body.  PAAB is 

the National Standards Setter in Zimbabwe responsible for endorsing and adopting international 

accounting standards, international standards on auditing and international public sector accounting 

standards when they meet certain criteria for prescription by statutory regulation by PAAB in 

accordance with section 44(2)(a) of the Act. PAAB is responsible for defining and enforcing ethical 

practice and discipline among registered public accountants and public auditors and setting Ethics 

standards (section 5(1)(d) of the Act); and representing the views of the accountancy profession on 

national, regional, and international issues (section 5(1)(g) of the Act). PAAB also plays a role in 

accountancy-specific education (section 5(1)(h) of the Act). 

 

 

Further information about PAAB can be obtained at www.paab.org.zw  

Any questions arising from this submission should be directed to: 

Admire Ndurunduru 

Secretary 

Public Accountants and Auditors Board 

72 Harare Drive 

Mount Pleasant 

Harare 

Zimbabwe 

 

Tel:  + 263 4 301 063, + 263 4 301 096 

Mobile: + 263 772 833 555 

Email: secretary@paab.org.zw  
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ANNEX 1 

IPSASB Consultation: ED 87 - Stripping Costs in the Production Phase of a Surface Mine 

(Amendments to IPSAS 12) 

 

Specific Matter for Comment 1:  The IPSASB decided to propose IFRIC 20-aligned guidance in ED 

87 (see paragraph BC9). Do you agree that amendments to IFRIC 20, for the public sector, are 

limited to terminology and other IPSASB-specific formatting and consistency amendments (see 

paragraph BC10)? 

The PAAB agrees with the IPSASB proposal as we believe that the amendments should be 

limited to public sector terminology and other IPSASB-specific formatting and consistency 

amendments, and we recommend that the IPSASB ensure that all unique unique public sector 

considerations not covered in IFRIC 20 are adequately addressed. 

 

 

Specific Matter for Comment 2:  The IPSASB decided to propose the IFRIC 20-aligned guidance in 

ED 87 as an amendment to IPSAS 12, Inventories, by including the guidance as an Appendix (see 

paragraph BC11). Do you agree with the IPSASB’s decision? 

If not, please explain your reasons, stating clearly where the guidance should be included and 

why. 

The PAAB agrees with the IPSASB’s inclusion of IFRIC 20 aligned guidance as an Appendix 

in IPSAS 12. The PAAB believes including the guidance as an appendix will minimise 

overcrowding the main body of the standard with guidance and allows for easy 

understanding and application of the standard, as only a reference to the guidance will be 

included in IPSAS 12 and guidance under the appendix. 
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